Cedar Mill Community HOA Meeting – December 19th, 2017

1. Community
· Holiday Dinner – Thank you to Gail Cochran & the Club House committee for planning and running the annual Holiday dinner.
· Pictures with Santa - Thank you to Gail Cochran & the Club House committee for organizing this event for our community.  It was a great success!
· Clubhouse Flooding / Drainage control – Trotter Company has completed the work as planned.  The new drain will prevent the heavy ponding of water on the patio that was causing the flooding, and divert the water to the storm drain behind the pool.
· Cracked Sidewalk / unkempt wires on Longwood Place – AIO has been in contact with Atlanta Gas Light regarding this; we are awaiting any updates from AGL.
· Pool Furniture – The Board has agreed we will be purchasing new pool furniture (or refurbish existing) before the May 2018 opening.
· Downed Trees & Broken branches – Homeowners are responsible for trees on their property; be sure to remove any downed trees or broken branches as soon as reasonably possible.  If it is dangerous to handle the clean-up your self, seek help from a professional contractor or tree removal service.  Violations may be written if clean-up is not done.

2. Financial
· 2017-2018 / Data will be made available on Website soon; coordinating with AIO.
3. Projects 
· Future Planned 2018 Q1-Q2:  Pool Bathrooms/hallway – replace/repair drywall affected by flooding/humidity/mold, repaint, repair any damaged/inoperable fixtures, repaint, replace trim work, add dehumidifiers, possible door replacement.  (<$5,000 estimated)

· Future Planned 2018 Q2-Q3: Water Wheel, Cedar Mill Sign, Front Fencing – repair and refurbish, stain ($?? )

· Future Planned 2018 - Paint the kiddie pool waterfall ‘Mushroom’ – est. <$100

· Future proposed:  Exercise Room – drywall repair, flooring solution, lighting, painting, trim work, equipment repair, security cameras, signage, de-humidifier.  ($10,000 + estimated)

· Future proposed:  Tennis Courts – repair one tennis court per year, upgrade lighting ($20,000 + estimated/each).  Need to obtain professional estimates for resurfacing and improvements.
*This list is not necessarily everything that needs to be repaired or upgraded, only some of the higher priority items.
4. Committees
· Architecture Review Committee (Brad / Mark ) – Be sure to submit any changes to the ARC for approval
· Community Activities Committee – Gail Cochran is our new committee leader and has been busy with events
· Pool Committee (Laura) – Will be assisting to plan out pool bathroom refurbishing
· Communication Committee (Bob S.) – Thanks to Bob for creating the latest newsletter and distributing with Mark
· Clubhouse Committee – thanks to Michelle/Kim/Judy for taking care of renters and keeping things clean and neat

· Landscaping Committee (Mark) – will be helping with Landscaping concerns
 
